Athletic Council Meeting September 16, 2009 – Agenda item 13.0

SECTION VI POST-SEASON REPORT

TRACK & FIELD 2009
Chairpersons: Paul Ksionzyk (B), Walt McLaughlin (G)
1. A preseason meeting with the committee was held on December 3, 2008 at East Aurora to discuss the venue for 2009, rules changes, qualifying standards, order of events, and state meet procedures.  Pioneer was selected as the 2009 site for the Section VI Track & Field Championships.

2. The 2009 Section VI Track & Field Championships were held on June 5th and June 6th at Pioneer High School.  Jim Graczyk (AD) and the Pioneer staff did an excellent job.  The venue was great and the competition was outstanding.  Gate receipts, t-shirt sales and program sales were good.

3. We utilized online entries for this year’s Section Championships and it worked very well.  It saved a tremendous amount of time spent on inputting entries.

a. To this end, we would like to request the section pay for this service for next year’s championships.  The cost is approximately $300.

4. The 2009 State Track & Field Championships were held at Cicero North Syracuse, on June 12th and 13th.  We had 130 athletes and 33 coaches’ travel & room with us for the State Meet.  The athletes represented Section VI as true winners on the track and off.  Section VI had a very good showing at the State Track & Field Meet – 14 state champions and 6 federation champions and 6 section records.

a. A copy of Section VI athlete’s state results is attached.

b. We did experience a lot of trouble with making arrangements for athletes and coaches being allowed to opt out of travel, food and/or lodging.  Having the coaches on the bus and at the hotel and venue was a big help but we have allowed too many options for schools to pick and choose what they want to be a part of.  We as chairmen would like to go on record as opposing the Section’s policy on transportation and would like to get out of the transportation business all together.  We believe it actually cost the individual schools more than it would have than if they made the arrangements themselves and it gave us a tremendous amount of extra work and responsibility.

5. The 2010 Section VI Championship site will be determined at the September pre-season meeting.

6. Next year (2010) the State Track & Field Championships will be held in Section IV at Vestal High School on June 11th & 12th.

7. A tentative pre-season meeting for 2010 is being set up for Monday September 28th at East Aurora at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted on August 26, 2009

: 

Walt McLaughlin – Girls Chairman

Paul Ksionzyk – Boys Chairman

